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MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Monday May 16th 2016
JUBILEE HALL 7.00pm
Councillors:
Robert C. T. Wardley (Chairman), Matt Lunn  (Vice Chairman), Robert Rous, Nick Watts, Mary Mann, John Calver, Katherine Whitbread, Doris Dearing, Rebecca.Smith,

Copied to: District Cllr: Paul Rous; County Cllr: Stephen Burroughes :
Present: Robert C. T. Wardley (Chairman), Robert Rous, Mary Mann, John Calver, Katherine Whitbread, Doris Dearing, Rebecca.Smith, Ms P. Welham, Mrs D. Keating, Ms M Archard, Mr M Kendall
1. APOLOGIES:  Cllr Lunn, Cllr Watts, D.Cllr P. Rous, C.Cllr S. Burroughes, J. Maberly(Village Hall), P. Lamb (Dennington Consolidated Charities), K.Wyatt (Dennington Sports and Social Club), Ms E.Cross (Chair of Governors Dennington CEVCP)
2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON  May 18th 2015. It was noted that the minutes had been formally agreed at the Parish Council meeting July 20th 2015.
3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr Wardley – Suffolk Constabulary, Dennington Consolidated Charites, Cllr Rous – Dennington Consolidated Charities, Dennington Church, Cllr Mann – Village Hall

4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  Cllr Robert C.T.Wardley: Cllr Wardley outlined the roles and responsibilities of the Council and summarised their work of the preceding year. He thanked a number of people who had given their time voluntarily, had worked in various capacities for the benefit of the village.  These included Mrs S. Cunningham (website), Cllr R. Rous (grass cutting,) Mr I. Mann (grass cutting, tree/hedging work, Mr D. Wright (grass cutting) and Tree Incarnate for repairing the Jubilee seat free of charge (His full report can be found on the website)
5.
REPORTS FROM LOCAL GOVERNMENT REPRESENTATIVES:


(I)  SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL: COUNCILLOR Stephen Burroughes:  This 
report 
had been circulated to councillors in advance of the meeting.  The main 
headings of the report were as follows:-

· Council tax for sixth year in a row is frozen

· Education services now rated as “Good” by Ofsted

· Education attainment in Suffolk

· It's “Go” for third crossing in Lowestoft and the wet dock in Ipswich

· Broadband rollout on target

· Rural transport provision

· £1bn devolution deal announced for East Anglia

(His full report can be found on the website).
ii    
SUFFOLK CONSTABULARY: No report received
iii   
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR: Paul Rous: No report received.  
6.
REPORTS FROM VILLAGE CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS:

i.
DENNINGTON C.E.V.C.P. SCHOOL:  As Ms E. Cross was unable to attend the meeting her report was read out. The report detailed the successes of the school, sporting participation, curriculum visits, the pleasing fact that the numbers on roll are rising, federation news. (Her full report can be found on the website).
ii.
DENNINGTON VILLAGE HALL: As Mr J. Maberly was unable to attend the meeting his report was read out.  The main points included:-

· update on repairs carried out

· new website for the Hall and Sports Club

· Commercial team established

· funding received to date

· meetings with professional fund raiser

· update on regular events

· proposed phase 2 projects

(His full report can be found on the website)
iii
DENNINGTON SPORTS CLUB:  No report was received.  The meeting noted the accounts for the sports club.  The meeting expressed disappointment at the absence of no formal report, councillors asked if the clerk could write to the treasurer to obtain accounts from the Bowls Club.
iv.
DENNINGTON CONSOLIDATED CHARITIES:  As Mr P. Lamb was unable to attend the meeting his report was read out.   The report informed the meeting that the charity meets twice a year with a remit of providing grants for the needy/elderly of the parish and that anyone individual or organisation can apply.  Grants have been provided for Christmas boxes, students studying in higher education, the school, the Parish Council for their mower fund, the Village Hall, and to those who are ill.
(The full report can be found on the website).
v.
DENNINGTON ALLOTMENT AND GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION: Ms P. Welham presented the report:-

The allotments are going well with 30 members and 18 plots, full half and quarter. There is one half plot available. We were able to buy a load of mushroom compost, sand and shingle with the help of a generous grant from the Consolidated Charities. All members have recently been very busy.

Finances for the allotment and gardeners association at the time of the AGM stood at £700.  The insurance increased in January with a new provider and member cover for the committee proved expensive, but was deemed necessary.
The social area is looking attractive with the addition of walnut and cherry trees and we are most grateful to the Parish Council for their help in mowing the grass. Two bee hives have withstood the winter and are active. We are pleased that the community enjoys walking around the site.

The allotments held a BBQ last August which was well attended, although it took place in the village hall accompanied by torrential rain. Before Christmas, meeting informally in the Dennington Queen for a drink, everyone buying their own.
7.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT OR PARISH MATTERS RAISED BY ATTENDEES WHICH COULD BE ELIGIBLE  FOR DISCUSSION AT FUTURE PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS: Open Forum


Ms M. Archard informed the meeting that the WI was going strong with over 30 members, that there had been a varied and interesting range of speakers over the year, and that they celebrated the branch's 90th anniversary with a BBQ.  Cllr Wardley thanked her for the report and thanked the WI for their support with the litter pick on April 4th.


A question regarding training for the new defibrillator was raised.  Clr Rous replied that Dennington Consolidated Charities is hoping to run training on the defibrillator together with basic first aid training in the Autumn 2016.


The meeting was informed that the tennis court can now be booked via the Sports Club website.
SIGNED     





DATE  
Mrs R. Hart,  Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, Stowmarket, IP14 6LX 01728 685622 hart.ruth1@gmail.com

